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TESTIMONY OF  

STEPHEN A. FRAYNE 
VICE PRESIDENT OF FINANCE AND INSURANCE SERVICES 

CONNECTICUT HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION 
BEFORE A JOINT MEETING OF THE  

APPROPRIATIONS, HUMAN SERVICES, AND PUBLIC HEALTH COMMITTEES 
Friday, February 20, 2004 

 
 
Good afternoon, I am Stephen Frayne, Vice President, Finance and Insurance Services at the 
Connecticut Hospital Association (CHA).  CHA and its members appreciate the opportunity to 
be part of this panel today.   
 
CHA requests that the Appropriations Committee, the Human Services Committee, and the 
Public Health Committee resolve to: 
 

- repeal last year’s HUSKY, State-Administered General Assistance (SAGA), and 
Medicaid changes, as well as cuts to the Uncompensated Care Pool;  

 

- reject efforts to eliminate transitional Medicaid and non-critical dental services; 
 

- require, as a minimum, provider hold harmless protection before permitting a 
restructuring of the managed care pharmacy, dental and behavioral health benefits; and 

 

- support rate increases that bring payments in line with costs for inpatient and outpatient 
providers.  

 
The major restructuring of these human services programs over the last several years has been 
portrayed as necessary to protect and pay for important safety net programs into the future 
because increases in the cost of providing healthcare are reducing the amount of money available 
for other services.  We respectfully disagree. 
 
Eliminating coverage for HUSKY Adults, cutting funding for SAGA, shifting SAGA’s 
insurance-risk to providers, imposing co-pays (that in general are uncollectible), eliminating 
continuous, guaranteed, and presumptive eligibility, restructuring HUSKY coverage, cutting 
funding for the Uncompensated Care Pool, eliminating transitional Medicaid, and eliminating 
non-critical adult dental services do not today or in the future protect the safety net.  These 
strategies, by definition, reduce state funding for insurance coverage and add more of 
Connecticut’s citizens to the rolls of the uninsured and under-insured. 
 
As a consequence of changes already enacted, excluding the potential catastrophic effects of a 
projected massive disenrollment of 93,000 individuals from Medicaid as a consequence of the 
imposition of premium cost sharing, Connecticut’s hospitals will have to provide an additional 
$55.4 million in free care during the biennium.  Thereafter, Connecticut’s hospitals will have to 
annually provide an additional $58.2 million in free care.  (Attached to this testimony are seven 
spreadsheets that illustrate the impact on Connecticut hospitals of recent changes to state-funded 
healthcare programs.)  
 
At the end of this biennium budget period, it will have been eight years since a Connecticut 
hospital has had a cost of living adjustment in the Medicaid fee-for-service system.  During the 
same period, the Tobacco settlement, the Uncompensated Care Pool, the increase in the federal 
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match, and other federal maximization efforts will have netted the state well in excess of  $1 
billion.  Rather than expanding state-based funding for healthcare services, these new revenues 
were used to replace state-based funding.   
 
Connecticut hospitals and hospitals across the country are facing a series of daunting fiscal 
challenges, including inadequate funding for the Medicare program, a severe shortage of 
healthcare workers, escalating pharmaceutical costs, blood and blood product price increases, 
and skyrocketing medical and general liability premiums.  In addition, hospitals must continue to 
expend their limited resources on disaster and emergency planning at unprecedented levels.  
These pressures have put Connecticut’s hospitals in a financially tenuous position.  In 2003, 28 
of the state’s 31 acute care hospitals ended the year unable to collect enough funds to cover the 
cost of care delivered to those patients.  This continued financial hardship is threatening 
Connecticut hospitals’ ability to continue serving as the state’s healthcare safety net for all those 
needing care, regardless of their ability to pay. 
 
We believe there is no better time than now when the state and national economies appear to be 
improving to fundamentally shift course to stabilize Connecticut hospitals and other providers 
vital to the state’s safety net programs and to provide healthcare services to those most in need.   
 
The state relies on hospitals to be the healthcare safety net for all those needing care, regardless 
of their ability to pay.  Hospitals rely on the state to be the insurer of last resort for Connecticut’s 
most vulnerable citizens.  These are separate roles but inseparable obligations.    
 
CHA urges you to: 
 

- increase the level of Medicaid payment for outpatient services, and implement a series of 
phased-in increases to the base level of Medicaid payment for inpatient services until 
payment equals cost; 

 

- make hospitals and the patients they serve a priority by maintaining state-based 
healthcare funding and using Tobacco settlement funds, increases in the federal match 
rate, and other federal maximization efforts to expand, not replace, state funding for 
healthcare services; 

 

- fulfill the state’s obligation to be the insurer of last resort for Connecticut’s most 
vulnerable citizens, rather than shifting this burden to providers.  Specifically, CHA is 
advocating for the reinstatement of continuous, guaranteed, and presumptive eligibility 
under the Medicaid program, and the restoration and expansion of covered services and 
eligibility under the Medicaid and SAGA programs. 

 
Connecticut’s hospitals are there for all of us, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  CHA is asking you 
to be there for hospitals this legislative session and repair the damage to Connecticut’s healthcare 
safety net. 
 
Thank you for consideration of our comments.   
 
SAF:pas 
Attachments
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